	  EARLSTON PATHS GROUP

	Minutes of Meeting held on Thursday 14 March 2024.


	Present: 
	 Bill Bryson, Luke Comins, David Fletcher, Ian Gibb (Secretary), Sheila Gibb, 
Tom McGhee, Jeremy Marsh, Emma Pressegh (Treasurer)

	Apologies:
	Rose Clarkson, Ruth Gregory, Roy Todd

	
	NOTES
	ACTION

	
	
	BY 
	WHEN

	1

	Welcome and Introductions
	The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting.
	
	

	2
	Treasurers Report 
	The Treasurer presented a financial update to the Group. 

Little had changed since the last meeting; small anticipated spend on day to day maintenance costs eg petrol for machines.
The CC Paths Maintenance grant of £450 for year 2023/4 had been transferred from SBC.
Group funds remained sound.

	
	

	3


	Website & Social Media


	Continuing as before, with content posted at the same time on Facebook, Twitter and our website under “Latest News”. Opportunities to post new items limited as work on paths restricted due to weather. 
	Sheila
	Ongoing

	4 

4

	Path Network Update
Path Network Update cont.

	The Secretary provided updates relating to path maintenance and a general overview of the known condition of the path network.
The unpredictable weather from October 2023 to date continued to delay sustained activity on our usual winter maintenance plan.
Leader Water Path:
· Overall, the path is in reasonable condition.
· Winter maintenance to be carried out as and when weather allows.
· At this time, the large fallen tree blocking the path, south of boat’s pool, would have to remain; walkers had made a detour round the stump. The situation would be kept under review.  
· The wet and muddy 50m section at the top of the Packman link still to be addressed. The landowner did not appear to want road scalpings laid and had asked to meet up to discuss plans; contact awaited. 
· Ivy covered tree just north of the walled garden would receive attention in conjunction with path edge repairs. 
· Storm damage to the bridge over the Packman’s burn had been repaired; cost £56. Thanks to SBC Access team for assistance moving materials.
Speedy’s Path: 
· Overall, the main path is in reasonable condition. General surface tidy up between Earlston entrance and Sorrowlessfield bridge completed.
· Any work required on top path still to be assessed
Black Hill: 
· Nothing to report. 
Sorrowlessfield Mains to Gattonside:   

· Nothing to report.
Mill Meadow: 

· Overall, the path is in reasonable condition.        
· Path surface to be kept under review as per previous minutes.
Mill Bank:  

· Overall, the path is in reasonable condition.
· Work to replace the handrail and worn edge boards on the steps at Craigsford bridge had still to be scheduled. Work to replace some of the handrails at the Glenburnie end would also be scheduled-in; timber on hand.

Earlston Circular:
· Nothing to report 
Sorrowlessfield:   
· Path in reasonable condition.
The “Jubilee Path”: 

· Overall, the path remains in reasonable condition.
· Surface tidy up and rhododendron trim from behind riding school to first seat completed, more to follow as and when weather permits.

A68 Cycle / footpath:
· Nothing to report on proposed extension, matter still with SBC.
· Timber debris removed from road, thanks to CC for action. 
	Ian/ Tom
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Ongoing
Ongoing
Ongoing
Ongoing
Ongoing
Ongoing 
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	5
5
	Other Business
Other Business
continued

	5.1 Printed Publicity Material Review - 

Walk Booklet, Heritage leaflet & Bridges leaflet.
· The Group noted that the booklet was now with the printer and would be ready withing the next week or so.
· Booklet design, revised printing costs (since the original estimate in 2023) and OS licence fee increase meant that this part of the project would be overspent by £210. However, the next element i.e. 2 x Leaflets would come in under budget and reduce the overall project overspend to £58.
· The Group noted and agreed that the Heritage and Bridges leaflets should now be updated and printed in time for the book launch; relatively minor changes required to both. 
·  The money donated by the families of the late Murray Bell and Connie Seaton, currently ring fenced in the accounts, should be used for this purpose. Leaflets to carry a suitable acknowledgement. 
· Book Launch: 
·  The Group noted that writer and historian Alistair Moffat had willingly and generously agreed to support the launch of the booklet; he was able to offer p:m Friday 3 May as a date, which the secretary had accepted. The intervening time would enable the group to plan accordingly.
· The broad proposed arrangements for the event would be drafted out and sent to the Group for their input.
· Ongoing arrangements for book sales would also have to be put in place.

	Ian / Rose

All

Ian/All

Ian/All
	31 March

3 May

22 March

Ongoing

	6
	Date of Next Meeting 

	To be arranged around item 5.1 above as required.
	Ian
	


